

# Huyton with Roby CE Primary School - Newsletter - 27th April 2017

#### Christian Values

#### The Value for this Half Term is: Forgiveness

'This half term's Christian Value is 'Forgiveness.' We will be thinking about how forgiveness is the means by which damaged relationships can be restored. We will be talking about how Christians trust in Jesus' death on the cross to restore their friendship with God. We will also explore how this forgiveness inspires us to show forgiveness to others too. In our discussions, we will consider how we can all make mistakes and at times we all need forgiveness. We will celebrate the idea that we can make amends and receive second chances - a fresh start.

This week we are praying for the Year 6 and Year 2 children in particular as they make their final preparations for their SATs. If you would like us to pray for anything in particular, please fill in the prayer slip at the bottom of the newsletter and send it to school. It can be anonymous if you prefer.

### Term Dates and Holiday Dates - 2016/2017

Summer Term 2017 - Tuesday 18th April - Friday 21st July 2017

May Day Holiday - Monday 1st May 2017

Half Term - Monday 29th May - Friday 2nd June 2017

Please note the dates of the last two INSET Days: Friday 28th April and Friday 30th June

## Friends of Huyton with Roby

We have received a number of offers of help to raise funds and run fun activities for the children - thank you. With these in mind we have arranged a meeting of the 'Friends of Huyton with Roby' to allow those who wish to help support the school in this way to meet and plan. If you would like to get involved in supporting fundraising and arranging activities for the children, please come along. Tuesday 23<sup>rd</sup> May 3.30pm in Class 2C.

## Year 4 Swimming

Well done to our Year 4 swimmers. They have received lovely comments from members of the public, staff at the baths and staff at the coach companies. The children's behaviour and manners have been praised - well done.

## Reading Champions

Congratulations to our Reading Champions who have their achievements celebrated on our Reading Champion board and have received a prize and certificate. Well Done!

Class	Reading Champion	Class	Reading Champion
60	Charlotte	6M	Eddy
5W	Sam	5BH	Daniel
4M	Jermaine	4D	Alexis
3J	Hannah	35	Adam
2 <i>C</i>	Eva	2 <i>A</i>	Abbey
1M	Jessica	1C	Olivia
R1	Freddie	R2	Lucy Ann

#### <u>Clubs</u> Club Day and Time Staff Contact Year All Stars Football Tuesdays - 3.30 -All All Stars external provider. 4.30pm Netball Wednesdays - 3.30 -**Y5 & 6** Miss Carr (Y1) 4.30pm Thursdays - 3.30 -Cross Country **Y5 & 6** Mr Mounsdon (Y6) 4.10pm Thursdays - 3.30 -**Y3 & 4** Miss Carr (Y1) Tennis 4.15pm Y1 & 2 Athletics Monday and Miss Carr (Y1) Thursdays - 3.30 -4.15pm Cats Rehearsals Friday - 3.10 -**Y3 - 6** Miss Martin (Y1) Mrs Stephenson (Y3) 4.30pm Junior Hall

## London Marathon

У 3&4

Miss Carr (Y1)

Well done to one of our parents who ran the London Marathon in support of Alder Hey and Tommy's Baby Charity. Please see below for a link to his page to support these worthy causes.

http://m.virginmoneygiving.com/mt/uk.virginmoneygiving.com/fundraiser-web/fundraiser/showFundraiserProfilePage.action?userUrl=RobertRogerson1&un\_jtt\_redirect

Thursdays 3.30 -

4.15pm

Rounders

#### Property

Please remember that Apple Watches, FitBits and similar devises are too expensive to be brought to school. We do not take any responsibility for items such as these which are broken or lost. We ask you not to allow your children to being them to school.

Please also remember that children are not allowed mobile phones in school unless it has been specifically arranged with the agreement of the head teacher or the class teacher. If a child is found to be using a phone or bringing a phone into school without permission they will have the phone confiscated and locked away until an adult comes to pick it up. We have noticed a large number of Y5&6 children walking to the front door late for school and on their phones. Primary children rarely need a phone in school. We do not take responsibility for phones on the premises.

Please also note that 'spinners' are not allowed in school. There have been some near misses with them being so heavy.

#### Feedback

Please feedback any information or questions you wish to put forward to Mrs Stratford in school or contact school through e-mail on huytonwithroby@knowsley.gov.uk or phone on 0151 477 8460

#### **Prayer Requests**

Please pray for: Name (optional)